
   

 

 
 

October 2022 
Dear Parish Community,  

 
I am so proud of and grateful for our Parish Family. I donõt think I could say often enough how 
blessed I am to be your pastor. Each day as I pray my morning rosary, I offer a prayer of  
thanksgiving to God for the gift that you are to me. Our Parish tagline is: òOne Family in Christ.ó The 
scripture passage, from which our tagline comes, was proclaimed at daily Mass on Tuesday,  
September 13. It is worth sharing: 
 
òBrothers and sisters: As a body is one though it has many parts, and all the parts of the body, though many, 
are one body, so also Christ. For in one Spirit, we were all baptized into one Body , whether Jews or 

Greeks, slaves or free persons, and we were all given to drink of one Spirit. Now the body is not a single part, but many. Now 
you are Christ's Body, and individually parts of it. é.. Strive eagerly for the greatest spiritual gifts.ó  1 Cor 12:12-14, 27-31a 
 
I really love pastoral ministry. An important aspect of parish ministry is its smooth administration and along with it, 
an annual accounting of the stewardship of your resources which can be found in the following pages. Our  
accounting staff (Accounting Manager, Jim Adamowicz, Contributions and Accounts Payable, Cheryl Monschein 
and Accounting Volunteer, Bob Swanson ) and our Finance Council (recognized on the next page) do such an  
outstanding job. They have submitted our Fiscal Year End Financial results to the Diocese of Cleveland Finance  
Office for review and approval and acceptance, which we have received. 
Again, we have ended our fiscal year with a small surplus thanks to your 
generosity. As a charitable nonprofit, we are reliant on your donations to 
provide the resources necessary to spread the Gospel of Jesus Christ near 
and far. We collect òfeesó for the consumable materials needed for  
programs, but it is through your practice of Stewardship, offering your 
time (in prayer), talent (volunteering) and treasure (financial support), that 
allows all the ministry to happen here at St. Joseph Parish and School, for 
which I am truly grateful. I am committed to being a good steward of your 
financial support by not spending more than we have and not embarking 
on capital projects without having all the funding necessary, while looking 
closely at our monthly expenses to ensure the efficient operations of our Parish and School. 
 
We offer this report of our annual accounting to inspire more abundant ministry in Jesusõ name. We are a Parish with 
a vision plan of Encounter, Accompaniment, Community and Sending by capturing ways we might enliven that  
vision here at St. Joseph Parish and School. We concluded that official documented plan with this Vision Statement: 
òSt. Joseph Parish and School is One Family in Christ who encounters Jesus, accompanies one another, forms  
community and is sent forth to live the Gospel.ó As I have mentioned many times, Jesus himself is the crafter of the 
òdiscipleship makeró method. People encountered Him and He accompanied them in their faithful journey, which 
formed community so that the Good News might be sent into the world!  
 
I am so thankful to each of you who make up the beautiful community that is our Parish Family. May you know 
Godõs blessings and how much I love being your pastor. 

 

2022  
Stewardship  

Report  
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October 2022 

A Letter from the Parish Finance Council  

Dear Parishioners, 

First, thank you for your continued generosity. Over the past year, our offertory collections were up slightly from 
FY2021, and were just short of budget. In addition, we thank you for your generosity in fulfilling your 75 th  
Anniversary Capital Campaign pledges. The campaign ends in April 2023, and we have collected approximately 
92% of your pledges ($1.570M of $1.715M in commitments). We have now successfully completed the original  
identified projects. In addition, we have been able to use $230,000 of the donations to pay down our Parish mortgage 
debt (see page 6). Finally, we appreciate your support of the Heart of the Shepherd Campaign. We received pledges 
totaling $532,623 and have collected $137,865 to date.   

As a result of your continuing generosity to our 75th Anniversary Capital Campaign and to our overall Parish  
operations, we remain committed to paying off our $580,000 mortgage by our 75th Anniversary (the end of fiscal 
2025) and to have a debt-free parish! We will continue to update you on both of these campaigns in the weekly  
bulletin as well as in other Parish-wide communications.  

We were able to return to a normal level of fund -raising activity during 
the fiscal year from fish fries, Saturday suppers, the Lake Breeze Festival, 
and everything in between.  It was great to have our parishioners gather 
with each other again! We are blessed to have a very vibrant parish! 

As you know, we previously received funding from the Payroll  
Protection Program. During FY2022, we were also able to obtain  
additional funding of $170,776 from the federal government, in the form 
of an Employee Retention Credit. Similar to the PPP loan, we will never 

need to repay this funding. We continue to be good stewards of your Parish, and we will continue to search for all 
funding mechanisms. 

Our next external funding opportunity is through the Angel Scholarship Fund. This is a State of Ohio tax credit  
program, enabling you to direct a portion of your Ohio State Taxes directly to our St. Joseph Parish School for  
scholarship support. We have included some basic information in this Stewardship Report (see pages 8 & 9), and 
will be mailing out additional information before the end of October.   

The Parish and School Staff continue to adjust to our circumstances and to perform in an outstanding manner. They 
continue to manage costs effectively, while delivering high quality ministries and strong educational outcomes for 
the children in our Parish School. Through these actions, we were able to finish the financial year approximately on 
budget. 

For FY2022, we reported a modest surplus, including a small operational surplus excluding unusual non -recurring 
items, and our balance sheet is in better position than it has been in many years. Our budget for FY2023 is at an  
operational break-even. Your Finance Council, along with the Parish and School staffs, take very seriously our  
responsibility to be good stewards of your generosity.   

The members of the Finance Council believe in full transparency. A member of the Finance Council reviews  
monthly each bank reconciliation. The Council meets monthly and reviews the Parish and Schoolõs performance 
based on our annual budget which is also submitted and reviewed by the Diocesan Finance Office. We have many 
financial policies and other financial practices in place so that you, the generous donors of St. Joseph Parish and 
School, can be certain we remain trustworthy and good stewards of your resources.  
 

Thank you for your ongoing trust and support.  

Finance Council Members: Darrell Deerberg, Kevin Felder, Peter Gibbons, Joe McAleese, Jim McGrath, Adam Santo, 
Amy Solmos-Wayne, and Bob Swanson 
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A Message from John Stipek, Parish School Principal 

Looking back at last year, I am reminded of a phrase I have used many, many times since my  
arrival four years ago. We share it at the end of our morning announcements each day, have a sign 
posted in our school office and at our entrance, and we have created car magnets with the phrase. 
If you ask any student to finish the phrase, òItõs a Good Day . . .ó they are all able to do so with 
great excitement. The slogan, òItõs a Good Day to have a Good Dayó has become a sort of battle 
cry of our Vikings.  To share a review of last year I would like 
to rephrase that battle cry with, òIt was a Good Year to have a 
Good Year!ó 
 

This past year we introduced our Viking School Garden. This project was made 
possible with a grant from the Ohio Catholic Federal Credit Union. Through  
collaboration from Saint Joseph graduates, our families, students and staff, the 
children were able to see the connection of how food grows from a seed to  
nutritious produce. Each class had its own raised bed and planted a variety of 
produce including beets, peppers, zucchini, strawberries, several types of lettuce 
and tomatoes, along with dill and several other plants. The students were so  
engaged with the entire process. The produce was then used in meals that were 
prepared for shelters and parish dinners. The students and families even had a 
chance to take some produce home. It was a very exciting process to witness. 
 
We continue to be so proud of the accomplishments of our students. These  
accomplishments are the result of the partnership of our families and wonderful 
staff. Our standardized assessment scores in Mathematics, Reading and Science 
continue to outscore the national norms for all three academic areas. Our eighth- 
grade students who participated in the Ohio Algebra Test scored at either  
Accomplished or Advanced  level of achievement. 
 
Coupled with the accomplishments cited above, Saint Joseph  
Parish School continues to prepare our students for their journey 
through life academically, physically, socially, and spiritually as 
Disciples of Christ. Our eighth graders continued the tradition of 
100% acceptance at their first choice for Catholic high school.  
Graduates of the class of 2022 were accepted at the following 
schools:  Elyria Catholic, Magnificat, Saint Edward, Saint Ignatius 
and Saint Joseph Academy. Many of these graduates are enrolled 
in higher -level classes at these institutions due to the outstanding 
education they received at our School.   
 
We are very proud and grateful for the collaboration between the Parish, School, and our families. It is the òfamily 
environmentó that is evident in the celebration of Mass and the halls of our school that makes Saint Joseph Parish 
School the special place it is. We can say thank you to everyone for making it true, òIt was a Good Year to have a 
Good Year!ó 
 
Yours in Christ and Gratitude,  
Mr. John T. Stipek, M. Ed. 

Our Mission is to create  missionary disciples  

who are the hands, voice and heart of Christ.  
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NOTES: 

¶ Our Annual Stewardship Report has been reviewed by the Diocese of Cleveland Finance Office, and we have  
received their letter of acceptance to publish our annual results. 

¶ Fundraising is not built into our annual budget, with the exception of  Fish Fries and the School Auction. All 
additional fundraisers will be used for a designated purpose outside of everyday Parish and School operation. 
For example, We Give Catholic FY 2022 specifically funded the new electric sign on Electric Blvd.  

¶ We transferred $60,000 from our 75th Anniversary Capital Campaign, we received a generous contribution of 
$35,000 from our Catholic Youth Organization (CYO), and we used your contributions of $26,117 to our  
Mortgage Fund in the Sunday collections to pay down $121,117 on the Parish mortgage (see line 8 above). 

¶ Please contact the Parish Office or member of the Finance Council if you have any questions. 

¶ Payments are received quarterly from the Diocese of Cleveland for the Heart of a Shepherd Campaign to our 
Parish.  
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òFor it is in giving that we receive.ó 

St. Francis of Assisi 
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75th Anniversary Capital Campaign Update  
75th Anniversary Capital Campaign Status as of September 15, 2022  

      

Pledge Commitments: $1,715,249  |  Pledge Payments Received: $1,565,751 | % of Redemption: 92% 

Total Pledge Requests: 1,086  |  Total Pledges Returned: 460  | Total Response Rate: 43% 

           

 Original   Revised   Spent 

Campaign Project Costs  Estimate   Estimate  to Date 

Capital and Operating Reserves and Contingencies  $    450,000    $        450,000    $        183,156  

      

Repair and Replace Existing Parking Lots *  $    400,000    $        650,486    $        650,486  

      

Upgrade Church Lighting   $      75,000    $          87,792    $          87,792  

      

Replace Social Hall Flooring  $      25,000    $          32,436    $          32,436  

      

New Church and School Phone System  $      25,000    $          25,013    $          25,013  

      

Parish Mortgage ++  $              -      $        300,000    $        230,000  

      

Total Project Costs   $    975,000    $     1,545,727    $     1,208,883  

      

Campaign Notes  

*  Higher estimate is for additional parking spaces in the North Parking Lot and Sealing & Restriping in 2022. 

++ Any additional funds collected will go to mortgage reduction. 
Report is stated on a cash basis not an accrual basis of accounting. 

 

We want to express our sincerest gratitude for your generosity to our 75th  
Anniversary Capital Campaign.  With nearly 100,000 sq ft, nearly 12 acres, and 3 of 
them under pavement, there will always be a need for additional capital  
improvements. Our budgeted goal beyond the 75th Campaign is to have $100,000 each 
year designated for capital improvements.  
 
This upcoming year we are going to be adding cabinetry to house service items for our 
parish hospitality in St. Joseph Hall. These expenses will come from the general capital 
improvement fund, and not from the 75th Anniversary Campaign as those dollars will 
be used towards the Parish mortgage. Our desire is to continue each year making 
landscaping improvements, this upcoming year $10,000 is budgeted to illuminate the 
west side of the school building that is visible from Lake Rd, and plant more trees 
along the school building in a similar way that we did along the school 
building in the south parking lot. We are also going to address the 
flooding and storm drain issues by installing proper drainage to the 
main city storm drains along Lake Road. As part of our responsibility 
to take care of our capital improvements, the parking lot maintenance 
(crack-fillings, seal and stripe) is required every two years.  


